September 18, 2007

Border Security Regulations Branch
Office of International Trade
US Customs and Border Protection
1300 Pennsylvania Ave, NW.  (Mint Annex)
Washington, DC, 20220 
Reference:
Docket #USCBP-2007-0064

Subject:
Border Crossing

Dear Sir or Madam:

I am writing with reference to the above docket number and subject.  Please allow me to make a few critical points regarding the proposed border crossing requirements.

(1) First and foremost, I would do anything to protect and insure the security of our Country, However, the plan being proposed will just not work due to the logistics involved.


(2) That in Mexico, finding a working telephone is sometimes very difficult.  To find an Internet connection is all but impossible and is not available at International airports.  And to receive a reply via any medium for permission to enter the US in a foreign country prior to departure is not possible. 

(3) Mexico’s DGAC has communications but there are a lot of reasons why messages get dropped.  This includes power outages, phone lines down, offices closed, officials not available, etc.  The only positive way to get a message to the US is via satellite phone,  (which very few have) cell phone that don’t always have service in the required area, or VHF radio from an aircraft when within 100+- miles of the border. 

(4) That private aircraft are not scheduled airlines or charters.  We are adversely affected by weather, winds aloft, passenger personal needs, etc. 

(5) That the proposed contact fees to be charged by Homeland Security will greatly increase the cost of flying International and certainly impact private humanitarian efforts so greatly needed in some of these countries.
 
(6) Customs already has a procedure in place regarding advance notice, checking passports, etc. of all arriving passengers, and has physical force and facilities to detain any person that they feel should not be allowed to enter the US. 


(7) For more comprehensive and profession input, please contact the Baja Bush Pilots association as they are a spokesman for those of us that fly in and out of Mexico and could help create a workable situation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Dave Stefko

28343 Linda Vista Street

Canyon Country, CA. 91387

661-251-9266 
